West Galveston Island Property Owners Association

Board Meeting

May 19, 2012

West Galveston Island Property Owners Association Board Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Jerry Mohn, President.  A quorum was established by the attendance of Directors: Peggy Zahler – Spanish Grant Bay, Bob Dozier– Pointe San Luis, Lee Slataper – Pirates Beach, Al Katz – Spanish Grant Bayside, Bobby Hackett – Isla Del Sol, Lee Petros – Pointe West, Jamaica Beach – Al Galli, Debbie Reinhart – Beachside Village, Clay Lewis – Sportsman Road, and Frank Helfrich - Terramar.  Susan Gonzales – CKM Property Management recording secretary was present.

Jerry Mohn recognized Johnson Space Center Federal Credit Union as a Corporate Sponsor and Clay Lewis – Operations Integrity.

Jerry Mohn acknowledged officials Judge Wayne Malia,City Council Member Marie Robb for District 6, former City Council Member District 6 Dianna Puccetti, Judge Jim Schweitzer, and police Lt. Joel Caldwell.

Jerry Mohn acknowledged candidates running for office and included Judge Wayne Malia, running for Judge, Marie Robb for City Council District 6, Dianna Puccetti for City Council District 4, Lewis Rosen for Mayor of Galveston, Judge Jim Schweitzer, Lt. Joel Caldwell and John Pruitt – running for Sheriff.

The minutes were reviewed.  Upon motion duly made by Peggy Zahler and seconded by Al Galli the following resolution was adopted by unanimous vote.  RESOLVED THAT, the Board approved the minutes of April 2012.

The financial reports (prepared by Peggy Rapp of Rapp Management) were reviewed. Upon motion duly made by Peggy Zahler and seconded by Lee Petros, the following resolution was adopted by unanimous vote.  RESOLVED THAT, the Board approved the financial report.

Marie Robb –. District 6 Council Member – District 6 represents 38% of the taxes of the City of Galveston.  Marie stated she recommended we all protest our taxes.  Cheryl Johnson Tax Assessor will tell you to fight taxes and has classes you can take.  Marie will always be available and can be reached on her cell at 409-256-4518.

Jerry Mohn on behalf of the West Galveston Island POA members presented an appreciation award to Dianna Puccetti for her many years of dedication to the West End.  Do to redistricting Dianna will be representing District 4, but will continue to support the west end.

Otie Zapp – Windstorm Insurance Rates – Meeting of Board of TWIA – only means of getting Windstorm coverage for the Galveston area, best hope to restore all the other volunteering insurance carriers to carry windstorm.  The insurance carriers began withdrawing years ago with each large storm.  The meeting was based on Committee Recommendation.  January 1, 2012 raised the rates; in April it was recommended 47% increase in rates.  New Commissioner in November addressed legislator he recommended TWIA ask for 27%.  June 1, 2012 “Coastal Windstorm Insurance Coalition” – purpose to join whole coast into a unified collective body.  In 2009 – there was a change in law permitting territorial rates where by areas can be divided into separate parts for purpose of setting rates.  Allocation of re-insurance rates.  We have equal rates between 14 counties…they are saying Galveston should pay more.

GARM – Lt. Joel Caldwell – Did an eviction on a rental property – 200 people at a beach home.  Call when issues occur on rental properties, call when it happens not the next day.  Call 409-682-3603.  Lt Caldwell is also running for Sheriff.

WGIPOA Newsletter – Peggy Zahler stated articles are due for the next issue.  The committee is working on increasing the distribution.

Jerry Mohn stated that the Erosion Response Plan (ERP) AD Hoc Committee met and decided to proceed with a survey of the beach in May before hurricane season.  This survey will give better measurements than the current LYDAR ones.

The Parks Board is to meet in June to discuss continuance of cleaning seaweed from the beaches.
Michael Kovacs – Galveston City Manager – “State of Galveston”.  

Michael Kovacs served as the City Manager for Park City, UT (2009 to present). Prior to joining Park City, Michael served as the City Manager for the City of Port Aransas, TX (2004 to 2009); the Town Administrator for the Town of Surfside Beach, SC (2000 to 2004); and the City Administrator for the City of Presidio, TX (1998 to 2000). Michael holds both his Master of Public Administration degree and his Bachelor of Arts degree in Political Science from Texas A&M University. 

Political – we have a mayoral candidate run off.

Financial – The budget process begins in July.  Business is growing especially petroleum and UTMB.  In Galveston, Kovacs will manage a $93 million budget and about 700 employees.  Kovacs has begun work on the island projects, most of which include reconstruction and improvements paid for with federal recovery dollars.  Kovacs said he has a “pro-business lean” to his management style.

“Business brings economic development and helps keep taxes low and helps us build a better quality of life on the island for residents”.  He want to lead by example, He believes in fostering teamwork, encouraging collaboration and focusing on the long-term betterment for our citizens and taxpayers.”

Recovery - Recovering from Hurricane Ike’s blow in 2008 is a main priority, Kovacs said, even though it could be years before all of the projects are completed.

Future - We’ve got investments at the University of Texas Medical Branch, the city is streamlining regulations, and we’re really looking to bring people back to the island.  Kovacs reviewed the various waterline (30th – 59th St.), storage tank (30th St.), sewer projects, and the Pelican Island waterline project.  From FEMA money projects that will be completed are the Fire Station No. 4 (airport) at $4.1 million, Sewer lift station No. 1 at $1.9 million and there are approximately 31 other projects.

The CDBG – Housing Recovery Program – community development block grant – 60% goes into housing stock.

City of Galveston – Hurricane Preparedness, Kovacs stated the following areas need to be addressed: Install sewer to un-served areas (40% of the west end is not served), Hydrant replacement underway (there are a number of hydrants that are non functional), Seaweed & Debris (Parks Board can not take seaweed out of the system, easement issues and turtle monitoring), Erosion Response Plan (beach nourishment costs are $1million/year), Drainage Improvements (have not been addressed), and Stewart Road Improvements (County Bonds helped with the project, it will be done in two phases and take 11/2 years to completeCopyright 2011 The Galveston County Daily News. All rights reserved. This material may not be published, broadcast, rewritten or redistributed..

Meeting adjourned at 11:25 a.m.

Susan Gonzales

Recording Secretary

